ASSOCIATED BRITISH PORTS FLEETWOOD

NOTICE to MARINERS 1 of 2014
GENERAL DIRECTIONS FOR NAVIGATION
Notice is hereby given that Masters of all vessels using the Port of Fleetwood, which includes all yachts and all other small vessels, are directed to navigate strictly in accordance with the International Regulations for Preventing Collisions at Sea. 

Special attention must be paid to the following rules that are particularly relevant to navigation within the port:

1) Rule 5 Look Out: a proper look out, by both sight and hearing, must be maintained at all times. Maintain a VHF listening watch on channel 12 for any traffic information from “Fleetwood Dock”.  

2)  Rule 9 Narrow Channels:  the rule clearly states that: 

a) A vessel proceeding along the course of a narrow channel or fairway shall keep as near to the outer limit of the channel of fairway that lies on her starboard side as is safe and practicable.

b) A vessel of less than 20 metres in length or a sailing vessel shall not impede the passage of a vessel which can safely navigate only within a narrow channel or fairway.

c) A vessel shall, if the circumstances of the case admit, avoid anchoring in a narrow channel.

The following local Notice to Mariners are still in force: -

04.96               
Diving operation regulations 1981

07.98                 
Traffic movements broadcast for vessels over 50 metres

           
02.03                              
Water ski-ing in the harbour

           
11.08                              
Reduced speed to calm backwash 

05.10 General Direction regarding passing in the channel.

02.11 VHF Reporting requirements

All other notices are considered either sufficiently promulgated or cancelled.

Captain Guy Lockwood

Harbour Master

2nd January 2014
